Office: 724-627-2010 Fax: 724-627-2011



E-Mail: cfgcpa@gmail.com Web Site: www.cfgcpa.org

Community Foundation of Greene County

108 East High Street P.O. Box 768 Waynesburg, PA 15370

August 20, 2021

Dear Keith and the American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992:

Another college scholarship season is wrapping up. All of the awards have now been announced. Students have completed their scholarship award acceptance papers and are beginning their first year of post-secondary education. We hope each student will have a successful year!

Your generosity through the American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992 Scholarship Fund has made a difference in the lives of young Greene County students! CFGC is proud to partner with you to make scholarship awards each year to deserving students. It is an honor to share with you this year's recipients of the two \$2,000 scholarship awards.

Technical College to major in Computer Aided Design. Morgan is a resident of Waynesburg and the child of Claude and Heather Barnes.

Webb University to major in Business Administration. Tyler is a resident of Waynesburg and the child of Wayne and Amy Switalski.

I've enclosed a pictures of the students with their notes of appreciation for the scholarship opportunity you have provided. The thank you notes were also done online and we were able to combine them as a memento of your gift that has made this scholarship possible. With post-secondary education costs continually increasing, I know your scholarship will help Morgan and Tyler bear the costs of fulfilling their dreams.

I hope this small token will help you to know that you are making dreams come true. Please don't hesitate to give me a call if you need anything!

With warmest regards,

Bettie Stammerjohn Executive Director

Enclosure

That you so much for allowing CFGC- I'me to be a part of this scholarship award. It is so workeful to recognize the value of our service members - all their contract to familia ad our communicis!



Confirmed in Compliance with National Standards for U.S. Community Foundations

2021 American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992 Scholarship



Dear Members of The American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992,

I would like to Thank you for selecting me for this years recipient of the 2021 scholarship. I really appreciate it. I will be attending Pittsburgh Technical College in the fall. I will be studying Computer Aided Drafting. The monies will be very helpful and go towards my tuition. I am very honored that you chose me because of my father and grandfather being Veterans. It means a lot to me to have so many relatives that served in the Army and Navy. My paternal grandfather Claude Barnes II and my father Claude Barnes III both severed in the Army. My dad has told me stories of my grandfather being in the Vietnam War and my dad was in Desert Storm and Dessert Shield. My maternal grandfather Tom Barna and Aunt Mary (Barna) Burich both served in the Navy. It was very nice to be able to do the zoom meeting and talk to Keith. I would like the rest of the members to know how much I appreciated being picked and will make you proud. Again I am honored and appreciate your generosity.

Thanks! Morgan V. Barnes 2021 American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992 Scholarship



Dear Members of The American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992,

I would like to thank the American Legion and Sons of the American Legion Mt. Morris Post 992 for the scholarship that they generously offered me. With this scholarship, I will attend Gardner-Webb University in Boiling Springs North Carolina and will be leaving for school on June 23rd for my first summer session. I will major in Investment and Business and try to graduate within 5 years with my Masters. I will use this scholarship to help pay for my trition. It will truly make a huge difference in helping me and my family pay for school. My parents always gave me what I needed, but when it comes to school, it is my responsibility and this will help to take a huge load off of my shoulders. I am one of three boys and they refuse to give me what they might not be able to give the others, so to be fair, college is on our own. This is why I worked so hard for my grades and my baseball, to help with me being able to pay for secondary education, and while it helped with some, I am truly grateful for this scholarship that will help with my tuition. I also want to say thank you to all of you for your services, I know I would never even have this opportunity if it was not for Veterans like you and an my grandfather, I can not be more appreciative and more honored. I will strive to do all of you proud!

Thank you Tyler Switalski